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Meeting was called to order at 8:05.

Attendees: Marc Brazie, Kevin Brooks, Jason Campbell, Mike Carchia, Drew Harsh, Carl Holmquist, Elizabeth Holmquist, Chris Lieu, Christian Perks, David Peters, Kevin Plummer, Tom Scott, Sherry Steeley, Bill Tighe, Amy Wise
Proxies submitted: Rey Chavez and Mike Pritchard (both to Dave Peters), Greg Crawford (to Mike Carchia), Ed Donovan (to Drew Harsh)
1. Approval of August Board Minutes: Approved as distributed.
2. Review of August Action Items
a. Information was added to website regarding savings and spend plan associated with uniforms
b. Bill Tighe is chairing committee to review tournament player selection with expectation to update documents by January. Both League Presidents and other members, managers engaged.
3. Introduction and Position Voting on New Members: After introduction of new members, board position voting unanimously approved the following:
a. Chris Addams - 90’ Director			m.  Chris Lieu - Registrar
b. Mark Brazie - NL Minors				n.   Carl Maahs - Treasurer
c. Kevin Brooks: AL – A/Pitch Coach		o.   John McCarth- AL Tee Ball/Pitch Coach
d. Jason Campbell – Safety			p.   Scott Peirce – Board President
e. Mike Carchia – Umpires				q.   Christian Perks – At Large/TBD
f. Dawn Cassidy – 90’ Player Agent		r.    David Peters - Secretary
g. Greg Crawford – Fall Ball			s.   Kevin Plummer – AL President
h. Ed Donovan – AL Minors			t.   Nate Rothstein – NL Player Agent
i. Drew Harsh – AL Coaching Coordinator		u.  Sherry Steely – Fundraising
j. Carl Holmquist – Equipment			v.   Bill Tighe – NL Grounds
k. Elizabeth Holmquist – Scheduling		w.   Amy Wise – AL Player Agent
l. Mike Kimlick – Challenger			x.   Shawn Fiebiger – Information Officer
Board Members unassigned: Rey Chavez, Mike Pritchard, Brandon Galvin
4. Execution/Treasurer Report: Carl’s reports were distributed----Scott is re-assessing the $9,000 Waste Management trash expense. One option is to ask the Burke Conservancy for compensation due to the use by the Farmer’s Market.
5. President’s Report: No updates
6. Calendar Review - 2019
7. Individual League Updates 
a. Fall Ball: The following managers were approved for Fall Ball in addition to those previously approved in February: Heather Rothstein, Dylan Taylor, and David Peters.
b. Juniors/Seniors: Season continues, most teams have played at least 4 games to date.
c. National League: NL anticipates 8 Spring 2019 teams; Spring 2018 was viewed as a success. NL and AL presidents will lead a committee to review the last two years of re-drafting at the Majors Level.
d. American League: Website is updated with AL info; AL Charter for 2019 will be submitted in November. 7 Majors teams are expected in Spring although 6 or 8 would be more ideal
e. Challenger: No update. One board member indicated that there have been two Challenger Sundays thus far.
8. Functional Reports
a. Umpires:
i. New umpires were trained on August 26
ii. Parent umpire training on September 3
iii. 60’ - all games have had at least 1 umpire (to best of my knowledge); strong participation by umpires at AA and AAA.  Majors a little harder, but covering as well.
iv. 90’ - using MAC umpires for seniors Saturday evening double headers; struggling to cover 90’ juniors and weeknight seniors; working to add a couple youth umpires to 90’ ranks
v. New catchers masks in; will pick up tomorrow and distribute to fields this week
vi. A few rules questions have arisen, but nothing out of the ordinary
vii. First payroll process for fall underway
b. Registrar: Spring 2019 registration will open 10/15 and early registration will end 1/1.
c. Concessions: No update
d. Public Relations: No update
e. Scheduling: Successfully navigating rain challenges. End of season games have been scheduled at all levels.
f. Safety: Jason requested an overview of the annual requirements. Jason indicated he would reach out to Darric Milligan for Safety Director guidance. There have been 5 injury reports (including 1 umpire) submitted thus far this season..
g. Coaching Coordinator: Both Fall clinics were cancelled due to rain. Clinics will be planned for Spring.
h. Fundraising/Capital Campaign: Small turnout was noted at last week’s CoalFire Pizza Fundraiser. Greater attendance and results have been recorded at the events held at Freddy’s.
i. Sponsors: No update; successors to Bob and Marian have not been identified. Need replacements.
j. Equipment: Fall distribution was successful with only minimal uniform issues.
k. Field & Grounds: Weather has been extremely challenging. Bill asked all board members to remind managers and parents regarding proper field maintenance-----only rake toward infield and toward center of mound, do not cover any grass with tarps. The Burke Sheds were broken into and the new locks were destroyed—Bill has replaced both. 
l. Information Officer: No update from IO. Tom Scott has agreed to draft an instructional summary for board members and their ability to enter background checks into the Williamsport Little League Data Center (https://apps.littleleague.org/dc/Account/Login) which will allow broader support of this tedious process that is under increased scrutiny by LL International.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:11.
